January 10, 2005

Performance Disturbance Compliance Working Group comments on the TNT Governor Response White paper

The PDCWG has reviewed the TNT White paper dated 10-13-04 and has also evaluated comments from Howard Illian of Energy Mark on the same white paper.

1. The PDCWG agrees that this service is vital for reliability and a Market should be developed for its consistent supply.

2. The TNT White paper restricts the service to turbine governors only.  The Illian paper recommends that loads be allowed to participate.  ERCOT already has a large participation of LaaRs in emergency response.  The PDCWG recommends, that for Load to participate in this Frequency Response Service, it must emulate the response of a turbine, ie, dead band must be no more than +/- 0.036 Hz and must respond to high and low frequency deviations.

3. The TNT White paper states that all turbines operate with governors in service while the Illian paper recommends that this is not enforceable or necessary.  The PDCWG recommends that this requirement of maintaining governors in service be continued as well as the maximum intentional deadband be limited to +/-0.036 Hz.  The PDCWG expressed concerns during catastrophic events such as islanding and Black Start recovery that all turbines having governors in service would increase the chance of island survival and shorten the time of recovery from a complete Black out.

4. The Illian paper recommends that Responsive Reserve Service be completely separate from the Frequency Response Service where the TNT White paper requires all bidders of Responsive Reserve Service also bid in the Frequency Response Service market.  The PDCWG agrees that the two services should be independent.

5. The PDCWG agrees with the Illian recommendation that bids be stated in the form of MW/0.1Hz instead of a droop percentage.  This allows greater flexibility on the part of the bidder and sets the minimum performance level of the Frequency Response Service providers.

6. The PDCWG also agreed that a continuous performance measure of Frequency Response as suggested by Mr. Illian is the preferred method of confirmation of services delivered.  The metric suggested by Mr. Illian needs to be field tested and verified as a feasible measurement of delivery of Frequency Response Service.  This continuous metric could be supplemented by the “event” based performance measure already being performed.  The PDCWG further states that if the bidding for the service is portfolio based, then the performance metric must be portfolio based and likewise, if the bidding is unit based, the performance metric must be unit based.

